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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Halfway through my year back as President, I am
glad to be getting on with the business at hand. In
my previous term, I instituted a slogan to get all
to smile and enjoy the game. With this in mind, I
must say that although ‘the fun and games’ 
continue, I would rather dismiss this negative
connotation and say that this game is a lot of fun
and that is how it should be played and administered. Having to deal
with the ups and downs of administration in bowls is totally worth it
when one sees the progress and joy it brings to so many.
Our competitive season is over and it is good to see the new faces
making their mark in the district. It is so refreshing to witness the
evolvement taking place. Watch out old stalwarts, the youngsters
are coming. 
It was sad to see the resignation of Celia Niederhoffer. She worked 
tirelessly through the change, kept her chin up. I must once again thank 
her greatly for patience, her input and many extra hours of work she put in 
for the good of the district. Thank you Celia.
Thanks must also go to the rest of my executive team for their diligence
and hard work in running this district. 
JBA has continued to shine on the greens throughout the country. This
has been evident in the results of the Inter Districts where we brought
home three golds and a bronze. Unfortunately it wasn’t the year for our
Mens’ Open Side who included a lot of current and ex Proteas. That is
what makes this game so interesting - the uncertainty on the day. Even
the best get beaten.
The Nationals also brought us some accolades. D. vd Linde won the
Ladies Senior Singles. T. Meyeridricks and C. Rossouw were runners up
in the Ladies Pairs, as was G. Baker and K. Wessels in the Mens’ Pairs.
We had a host of our teams going out in the semis and quarters as well.
It is truly a proud moment for a President of a district to witness the
unending accolades that members of our district bring home continually.
A very big WELL DONE to all of you who have achieved so far this season
and to all the others who didn’t make it but did the district proud.
Till next time, SMILE and enjoy your bowls.

Jac de Villiers

It was a shock to hear of the premature retirement
of South Africa’s Esme Haley. Esme is currently,  
SA’s most decorated player, with a string of titles
and accolades that any bowler would die for.
At this point she will be concentrating on bowls at
a district level, but hopefully one day make herself
available for her country again. Proteas are going
to miss you. You have done your district proud. 



JBA made their mark in the Inter Districts
with two golds and a bronze. Ladies Open
and Senior Men came home with the titles.
In the Junior Quadrangular our teams also
made a name for themselves by bringing 
back the accolades. It is great to see our
talent for the future. Well done to all of you.

Below is a rogues gallery of most of the winners this season. It is a welcome 
sight to see some new faces and also great to see the stalwarts still doing their 
thing. In a district as strong as ours, winning any competition is a great feat. So 
to all of you that have become champions for 2016, extremely well done and 
keep up the good bowls. Hopefully you will be able to defend your titles 
successfully next season.



MASTER CL AS S
The showpiece of the JBA season was held at the Wanderers over
the weekend of the 27 & 28 August. The top 12 players in each of the
respective sections came together to do battle, all striving to win that
elusive Gold. The noticeable absentee in the proceedings was Gerry 
Baker, who was unable to play.
The competition was fierce from the get go in all four disciplines. The
cream of the JBA District was all out to beat their peers. This led to
some tough bowls where the finalists were unknown up to the last 
game of the round robin.
In the Men’s Open, Jonno Franks was included due to his winning
the Presidents. So he had to start all over again. What he managed 
to do was exceptional, he won all games in his section resulting in a 
convincing victory. In Section A it was more of a humdinger with
Martin Lewis winning all three, with his head just in front of Jason
Evans, Duanne Abrahams and Victor Siphali who had all lost only one 
game. Although Duanne beat Martin on Sunday it wasn’t enough as
Martin won through on shots with +24, Victor +14 and Duanne +5.
The final was good to watch with the game neck and neck throughout.
Martin Lewis eventually ending Jonno’s undefeated run 21-20.
In the Ladies Open Section A, Tracy Lee Botha won all three games.
Her only threat at that stage was Jackie J v Rensburg whom she
had beaten already. Tracy went on to win the section. In Section B,
the fun and games was on the cards. Tracy Meyeridricks, Ashleigh
Parks, Colleen Piketh and Roxy Tingle were all in contention after all
had lost one game. Sunday saw Colleen and Ashleigh the only two to
win both games. Colleen winning the section on shot difference +28
to Ashleigh’s +12. Tracy then went on to beat Colleen 21- 11 in the
final.
In the Men’s Seniors, it was good to see some new faces into this
Masters. Billy Cunningham, Bev Harrison and Tony Mazaris being
the newcomers. Section A was a two horse race after the first day.
Mike Redshaw and Tony Mazaris won all three while Louis Klopper
was close behind. Louis managed to beat Mike and Tony lost to Alan
Smith. The whole section was now open going into the last game.
Unfortunately, Louis lost his final game and Tony managed to beat
Mike, sending Tony into the final. In Section B, Bob Elliot was the only
one unbeaten on the first day. Charlie Joyce and Gianni Gatti were in
contention. Gianni beat Bobby to open the section up and eventually
win the section on shot difference - Gianni +30, Bobby +14.
Gianni managed to beat Tony in the final 21-15.
In the Ladies Seniors, Section A, Di Smith took control from start to 
finish winning all her games. Cathy Dryburgh and Kathy Venter were
in contention after the first day, but faded on Sunday. In the other 
section her name sake Jenny Smith also won three on the first day
and went on to play in the final. These two ladies made bowls look
easy with a fine display of bowls, Jenny eventually edging Di 21-20.
JBA would like to thank Perfect Delivery for their sponsorship of this 
prestigious event. Thanks also to Wanderers for their facilities and to
all the markers and umpires who donated their time and efforts to 
assist over the weekend. Congratulations to all the winners and bad 
luck to all who didn’t make it.
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Halfway through my year back as President, I am
glad to be getting on with the business at hand. In
my previous term, I instituted a slogan to get all
to smile and enjoy the game. With this in mind, I
must say that although ‘the fun and games’ 
continue, I would rather dismiss this negative
connotation and say that this game is a lot of fun
and that is how it should be played and administered. Having to deal
with the ups and downs of administration in bowls is totally worth it
when one sees the progress and joy it brings to so many.
Our competitive season is almost over and it is good to see the new
faces making their mark in the district. It is so refreshing to witness
the evolvement taking place. Watch out old stalwarts, the youngsters
are coming. 
It was sad to see the resignation of Celia Niederhoffer. She worked 
tirelessly through the change, kept her chin up. I must once again thank 
her greatly for patience, her input and many extra hours of work she put in 
for the good of the district. Thank you Celia.
Thanks must also go to the rest of my executive team for their diligence
and hard work in running this district. 
JBA has continued to shine on the greens throughout the country. This
has been evident in the results of the Inter Districts where we brought
home three golds and a bronze. Unfortunately it wasn’t the year for our
Mens’ Open Side who included a lot of current and ex Proteas. That is
what makes this game so interesting - the uncertainty on the day. Even
the best get beaten.
The Nationals also brought us some accolades. D. vd Linde won the
Ladies Senior Singles. T. Meyeridricks and C. Rossouw were runners up
in the Ladies Pairs, as was G. Baker and K. Wessels in the Mens’ Pairs.
We had a host of our teams going out in the semis and quarters as well.
It is truly a proud moment for a President of a district to witness the
unending accolades that members of our district bring home continually.
A very big WELL DONE to all of you who have achieved so far this season
and to all the others who didn’t make it but did the district proud.
Till next time, SMILE and enjoy your bowls.

Jac de Villiers

It was a shock to hear of the premature retirement
of South Africa’s Esme Haley. Esme is currently,  
SA’s most decorated player, with a string of titles
and accolades that any bowler would die for.
At this point she will be concentrating on bowls at
a district level, but hopefully one day make herself
available for her country again. Proteas are going
to miss you. You have done your district proud. 

JBA made their mark in the Inter Districts
with two golds and a bronze. Ladies Open
and Senior Men came home with the titles.
In the Junior Quadrangular our teams also
made a name for themselves by bringing 
back the accolades. It is great to see our
talent for the future. Well done to all of you.

Below is a rogues gallery of most of the winners this season. It is a welcome sight to see some new faces 
and also great to see the stalwarts still doing their thing.  

In a district as strong as ours, winning any competition is a great feat. So to all of you that have become 
champions for 2016, extremely well done and keep up the good bowls. Hopefully you will be able to

defend your titles successfully next season.

Children from the Villa of Hope in Nancefield
Johannesburg celebrated Youth Day learning
a new sport - bowls, thanks to Linden Bowls
Club and Broll Property Group.
The 27 children were coached by Protea
bowlers, Esme Haley and Tracy Lee Botha,
both Gold Medal winners at the Commonwealth
Games 2014 in Glasgow.
“Some children have great potential and this is 
very important for any sport, as such, we as a
club would be happy to assist the children in
realising their full potential”, says Haley.
Darrel Johnston, President of Linden Bowls 
Club says it was such a pleasure hosting the children as  
it turned out to be a great day of learning and 
entertainment. According to Zorina Wentworth of the Villa 
of Hope, the children had never been exposed to bowls 
before so this was a pleasant surprise, educational and 
a day filled with activity and fun, thanks to the partnership 
between the Linden Bowls Club, Broll Property Group 
and Casa Do Sol School who provided the transport to 
and from Linden.
Apart from bowling, the children were treated to lunch, a 
jumping castle as well as participating in the club’s own
‘sliding down the grassy slopes’ activity.
“Opportunities like these are rare and therefore highly 
valued and cherished by the Villa of Hope. The Linden 
Bowling Club had more than just a chance to pass a 
favoured sport to the next generation, but they had a 
chance to ignite, inspire, educate and connect, which 
was well received by the children, says Wentworth.
She says the Villa of Hope, management, staff and 
children are grateful for the opportunity that was afforded 
to the children.
“We look forward to having future professional bowlers as a result of this fun excursion.”
Elaine Wilson, Divisional Direstor for Research at Broll says, “It was a humbling experience to see the 
happy faces and enthusiasm from the children. We are happy to have had the opportunity to share this
with the children and also to partner with Linden Bowls Club.”

The Villa of Hope is able to accommodate a complete bowling green on the premises. Following
the success of the Youth Day event and interest from the children, the Villa of Hope Management
invites all interested parties to visit and explore the idea of bringing the beautiful sport of bowls
into the community in the form of a sponsorship.
All the children in the surrounding communities would benefit and be intrduced to this fantastic
sport. Who knows, besides keeping them occupied, focused and enthused, we might even get
our next South African champions from the Villa of Hope, adds Wentworth.

The showpiece of the JBA season was held at the Wanderers over
the weekend of the 27 & 28 August. The top 12 players in each of the
respective sections came together to do battle, all striving to win that
elusive Gold. The noticeable absentee in the proceedings was Gerry 
Baker, who was unable to play.
The competition was fierce from the get go in all four disciplines. The
cream of the JBA District was all out to beat their peers. This led to
some tough bowls where the finalists were unknown up to the last 
game of the round robin.
In the Men’s Open, Jonno Franks was included due to his winning
the Presidents. So he had to start all over again. What he managed 
to do was exceptional, he won all games in his section resulting in a 
convincing victory. In Section A it was more of a humdinger with
Martin Lewis winning all three, with his head just in front of Jason
Evans, Duanne Abrahams and Victor Siphali who had all lost only one 
game. Although Duanne beat Martin on Sunday it wasn’t enough as
Martin won through on shots with +24, Victor +14 and Duanne +5.
The final was good to watch with the game neck and neck throughout.
Martin Lewis eventually ending Jonno’s undefeated run 21-20.
In the Ladies Open Section A, Tracy Lee Botha won all three games.
Her only threat at that stage was Jackie J v Rensburg whom she
had beaten already. Tracy went on to win the section. In Section B,
the fun and games was on the cards. Tracy Meyeridricks, Ashleigh
Parks, Colleen Piketh and Roxy Tingle were all in contention after all
had lost one game. Sunday saw Colleen and Ashleigh the only two to
win both games. Colleen winning the section on shot difference +28
to Ashleigh’s +12. Tracy then went on to beat Colleen 21- 11 in the
final.
In the Men’s Seniors, it was good to see some new faces into this
Masters. Billy Cunningham, Bev Harrison and Tony Mazaris being
the newcomers. Section A was a two horse race after the first day.
Mike Redshaw and Tony Mazaris won all three while Louis Klopper
was close behind. Louis managed to beat Mike and Tony lost to Alan
Smith. The whole section was now open going into the last game.
Unfortunately, Louis lost his final game and Tony managed to beat
Mike, sending Tony into the final. In Section B, Bob Elliot was the only
one unbeaten on the first day. Charlie Joyce and Gianni Gatti were in
contention. Gianni beat Bobby to open the section up and eventually
win the section on shot difference - Gianni +30, Bobby +14.
Gianni managed to beat Tony in the final 21-15.
In the Ladies Seniors, Section A, Di Smith took control from start to 
finish winning all her games. Cathy Dryburgh and Kathy Venter were
in contention after the first day, but faded on Sunday. In the other 
section her name sake Jenny Smith also won three on the first day
and went on to play in the final. These two ladies made bowls look
easy with a fine display of bowls, Jenny eventually edging Di 21-20.
JBA would like to thank Perfect Delivery for their sponsorship of this 
prestigious event. Thanks also to Wanderers for their facilities and to
all the markers and umpires who donated their time and efforts to 
assist over the weekend. Congratulations to all the winners and bad 
luck to all who didn’t make it.

 



The Annual General Meeting of the District was held at Killarney on the 25th September. The common 
practice of the President’s report, Financial and Development reports were presented. A lot of positives
emerged from the meeting in regard to the future in Development, etc. We will get all these in motion and
look to a brighter future as we grow the game together. It is the work of every bowler to do something 
positive for this game that we love so much.

THE COMMITTEE FOR THE NEW SEASON
Jac de Villiers - President
Vice President - Colin Schneiderman
Honorary Treasurer - Kay Fisher
Technical Manager - Dirk Malomgre
Training, Transformation, Membership and Marketing and Disability Bowls: Cindy Hoffman 
Competition Secretary: TBA. Vernon Goldwasser resigned for personal reasons. The JBA would like to 
thank Vernon for all his dedication and hard work over the years. This position is yet to be filled.
Secretary - Ann Davies

The Selectors for the season are unchanged.

RESULTS OF THE NOTICES OF MOTION
A) JBA - Changing the Constitution regarding Life Members - YES
B) Ridge Park - League Fees R30 flat rate for Teas - YES
C) Ridge Park - League change from 12 to 8 players - NO
D) Ridge Park - League comprinig of A Teams only - NO
E) Linden - League scoring change - NO
F) Wanderers - R100 for Scholars - YES
G) Wanderers - Corporate Day bowlers to not pay affiliation fees - YES
H) Belgravia - Selection policy - NO
    (However a working group is to be established shortly to formulate and acceptable policy to be adopted 
    by the JBA)

Champion of Champions has been reinstated and will be held at the Randburg Bowls Club on the 3 and 4 
December. The winner will have automatic inclusion into the Presidents if not a Master Bowler.

Clubs are urged to submit all relevant topics for discussion at the next meeting, to the Secretary, so that all 
parties may be prepared and time isn’t wasted at the meeting.
The date and venue for the next council meeting will be notified shortly.
 

The official opening of the District will be held at Bryanston Sports Club on the 9th October, with the 
proceedings to start at 11am until 4pm. As the green availability will be dependent on rain, we cannot be
sure if bowls will take place, but bring them just in case. There will be no cost to join in. Drinks and food 
will be available to your account.
The Accolades for Player of the Year, Club of the Year and Meritorious Award of the
Year will be announced. The certificates will be handed out to all the winners and Runners Up etc. So
bring your teams and come have a great day welcoming in the new season.
Please make an effort to support this function.

JBA wishes all bowlers best of luck and good bowls for the season. Let’s go out there and have some fun.



GIVE BACK
From the outset of the new Executive, one of the initiatives that they
want to encourage the district is ‘ To Give Back’. Many people have
adopted this and are still motivated by this idea .
How do you give back is the question? Everyone is unique and 
totally different. How you get involved, is entirely your choice and 
how it suits you. Some people are natural coaches , so do the 
courses and ‘give back ’. Some are really good cooks , get involved 
in the kitchen. How about recruiting new members to your club . 
Speak to your business colleagues and organise sponsorships. Are 
you an umpire? Have you passed your markers course?
This game of bowls will surely die unless a concerted effort is made 
to do the positive thing . Ask yourself the question - how can I get 
involved? What can I do to mak e a difference .
A good place to start would be with your club committee . They will 
have dozens of things on their cards. They just need a lot of 
volunteers to step forward and agree to help .

Prince Neluonde , Wayne Perry, 
Bobby Donnelly, Ray Wilson and
Lewis Klopper and to the
Ladies, Charlotte Rossouw,
Jacqui Janse van Rensburg,  
Tracy Lee Botha, Ashleigh Parks, 
Tracy Meyeridricks, Sharon Glenn,
Cathy Dryburgh, Jenny Smith
and Roxanne Tingle.
We would like to thank the 
Wanderers for hosting the
tournament and to all those
who contributed in managing
and assisting, making this a
successful one.

ESME HALEY 
WINS GOLD (Continued)

In the Men’s Open, Gerry Baker
was pitted against Pierre 
Breitenbach in the finals. Both Men 
had it tough qualifying through their 
sections, going through on shot 
difference . Gerry Baker edged out 
Rudi Jacobs and Thinus Oelofse,
after all three had ended up 
winning six games. Pierre
Breitenbach lost only one game
to George Lotter, who also had
been defeated once . 
Fortunately for Pierre his shot
difference was superior.
After being down early in the final
Pierre made a come back to a nail
biting finish, where he drew three 
superb shots to take the honours, 
leaving Gerry with the Silver medal. 
Other winners were:
Men’s Seniors - Eddie Fann
Ladies Seniors - Ellie van Coller
Junior Men - Corrie Tags

Junior Women - Ezile Fourie
It was wonderful seeing the
participation of so many JBA
members in the tournament .
They came out and tried their 
best, making their district proud.
Other than the finalists, well 
done to the Men , Jason Evans,  

JASON 
PULLS
OUT

Jason Evans 
made it known 
to JBA during 
the week 
leading to the 
Masters that he had to pull out 
of the side to play in the BSA 
Inter Districts as he has been 
chosen to represent South 
Africa in New Zealand just prior 
to the Districts, cannot afford to 
get more time off work .
His position will be filled by 
Wayne Perry opening up a 
position for Victor Siphali to slot 
in. The sides will be adjusted to 
accommodate the change .
We all wish Jason good bowling 
in New Zealand.

GC EXCITED OVER NEW 
OPPORTUNITIES

Dear Fellow Bowlers
Perfect Delivery is proud of our 
status as the Lawn Bowls Sponsor
with the longest standing in S.A.
- a magnificent 16 years! Our
investment in Bowls in the five
Gauteng Districts in the 2015
season alone, exceeded
R620 000. Throughout our 16
years of involvement, our focus
for the bowling fraternity has 
been to provide cost effective
and benefit -driven products, 
supported by the highest level
of personal short-term insurance
service. Recently that personal
service was expanded to 
include various wealth creation
platforms too.

We do not think of our clients as
numbers, we know them as 
people . That is why we assign
dedicated consultants to deal
with members individually and
on a personal basis.
Based on our company mission
and a clear understanding of
the challenging year for 
consumers, we dedicated time 
and effort to find ways to 
improve our service and focus
on the future. We investigated
various options for the short-term
insurance division and after an
intensive research period, we 
sourced an insurer with a
mission statement and work
ethic profile that matches our

own very closely.
After dedicated negotiations ,
we reached a mutually
beneficial agreement and we
believe that we are introducing
a very rewarding business
relationship for all. The benefits
of this agreement will be 
announced shortly and the
formal introduction will mark the
beginning of truly exciting
opportunities for all.
This is very good news for YOU,
so expect our ANNOUNCEMENT
and some ver y good news
soon.

GC Swanepoel
Managing Director 
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BACK ON 
TRACK President’s 

Repor t

After more than 30 years of dedicated ser vice in this
district, I was delighted when approached to once
again stand for the Presidency. I did at the time anticipate a bit of uphill ,
however I had no idea of the thunderstorm that would rain down on me 
and my in-coming committee . It saddens me that there were those who
vindictively sought to tarnish my record.
I have not grown to where I am without realising there will always be those
who are willing to oppose and destroy and also those who will believe 
anything negative they read or hear .
A lot of damage has been done to the District , Bowls and me personally
and it will take time to rebuild and clean up the chaos that ’s been created .
I am pleased to say that for now the rain has abated and I am now able to 
do what I am supposed to do . 
My vision and motivation for my Presidency is purely for the benefit of bowls 
in this district and I am pleased that the majority of bowlers within our 
district recognise me for who I really am and are willing to support me .
Thank you for the vote of confidence , I am pleased to have you by my side 
and now let us together build a positive future for Bowls within our District.

ESME HALEY WINS 
GOLD
The BSA Masters, hosted at the 
Wanderers overthe weekend 
12-14 February, was three days 
of intense bowls that culminated 
in three of our district members 
playing in the finals.
In the Ladies Final, Esme Haley 
renewed her rivalry against her 
good friend and district
partner, Colleen Piketh. After 
another epic battle , Esme edged out Colleen to become champion on this 
opportunity. It was unfortunate that there had to be a Runner -up. Both Ladies 
played a wonder ful tournament and continued that form into the final . Well
done Ladies!
(continued inside) 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Halfway through my year back as President, I am
glad to be getting on with the business at hand. In
my previous term, I instituted a slogan to get all
to smile and enjoy the game. With this in mind, I
must say that although ‘the fun and games’ 
continue, I would rather dismiss this negative
connotation and say that this game is a lot of fun
and that is how it should be played and administered. Having to deal
with the ups and downs of administration in bowls is totally worth it
when one sees the progress and joy it brings to so many.
Our competitive season is over and it is good to see the new faces
making their mark in the district. It is so refreshing to witness the
evolvement taking place. Watch out old stalwarts, the youngsters
are coming. 
It was sad to see the resignation of Celia Niederhoffer. She worked 
tirelessly through the change, kept her chin up. I must once again thank 
her greatly for patience, her input and many extra hours of work she put in 
for the good of the district. Thank you Celia.
Thanks must also go to the rest of my executive team for their diligence
and hard work in running this district. 
JBA has continued to shine on the greens throughout the country. This
has been evident in the results of the Inter Districts where we brought
home three golds and a bronze. Unfortunately it wasn’t the year for our
Mens’ Open Side who included a lot of current and ex Proteas. That is
what makes this game so interesting - the uncertainty on the day. Even
the best get beaten.
The Nationals also brought us some accolades. D. vd Linde won the
Ladies Senior Singles. T. Meyeridricks and C. Rossouw were runners up
in the Ladies Pairs, as was G. Baker and K. Wessels in the Mens’ Pairs.
We had a host of our teams going out in the semis and quarters as well.
It is truly a proud moment for a President of a district to witness the
unending accolades that members of our district bring home continually.
A very big WELL DONE to all of you who have achieved this season
and to all the others who didn’t make it but did the district proud.
Till next time, SMILE and enjoy your bowls.

Jac de Villiers

It was a shock to hear of the premature retirement
of South Africa’s Esme Haley. Esme is currently,  
SA’s most decorated player, with a string of titles
and accolades that any bowler would die for.
At this point she will be concentrating on bowls at
a district level, but hopefully one day make herself
available for her country again. Proteas are going
to miss you. You have done your district proud. 

Tony h i t here  
 
As discussed I am sending you all  t he pics and names f or t he dif ferent  tournaments held for t he 
NEWSLETTER. 
 
Pairs Finals held at Morningside on 8th May 2016 
 
WINNERS - Men’s Open 
Alan Gordon and Larry Berman -  Killarney 
Runners Up 
Gerry Baker and Jono Franks – Belgravia 
 
WINNERS Men’s Seniors 
Jimmy  Watt and Dave Dickinson – Ferndale 
Runners Up 
Albert Leicher and Errol Ansara – Ridge Park 
 
WINNERS Women’s Open  (Women’s Open and Senior combined as not enough Senior Entries) 
Heather Pembroke and Esme Haley – Linden 
Runners Up 
Jenny Smith and Althea Steyn – Belgravia 
 
Kind Regards 
Ann 
 
 
 

JBA made their mark in the Inter Districts
with two golds and a bronze. Ladies Open
and Senior Men came home with the titles.
In the Junior Quadrangular our teams also
made a name for themselves by bringing 
back the accolades. It is great to see our
talent for the future. Well done to all of you.

YOUTH DA Y 
BOWLS EVENT 
A SUCCES S

Children from the Villa of Hope in Nancefield
Johannesburg celebrated Youth Day learning
a new sport - bowls, thanks to Linden Bowls
Club and Broll Property Group.
The 27 children were coached by Protea
bowlers, Esme Haley and Tracy Lee Botha,
both Gold Medal winners at the Commonwealth
Games 2014 in Glasgow.
“Some children have great potential and this is 
very important for any sport, as such, we as a
club would be happy to assist the children in
realising their full potential”, says Haley.
Darrel Johnston, President of Linden Bowls 
Club says it was such a pleasure hosting the children as  
it turned out to be a great day of learning and 
entertainment. According to Zorina Wentworth of the Villa 
of Hope, the children had never been exposed to bowls 
before so this was a pleasant surprise, educational and 
a day filled with activity and fun, thanks to the partnership 
between the Linden Bowls Club, Broll Property Group 
and Casa Do Sol School who provided the transport to 
and from Linden.
Apart from bowling, the children were treated to lunch, a 
jumping castle as well as participating in the club’s own
‘sliding down the grassy slopes’ activity.
“Opportunities like these are rare and therefore highly 
valued and cherished by the Villa of Hope. The Linden 
Bowling Club had more than just a chance to pass a 
favoured sport to the next generation, but they had a 
chance to ignite, inspire, educate and connect, which 
was well received by the children, says Wentworth.
She says the Villa of Hope, management, staff and 
children are grateful for the opportunity that was afforded 
to the children.
“We look forward to having future professional bowlers as a result of this fun excursion.”
Elaine Wilson, Divisional Direstor for Research at Broll says, “It was a humbling experience to see the 
happy faces and enthusiasm from the children. We are happy to have had the opportunity to share this
with the children and also to partner with Linden Bowls Club.”

The Villa of Hope is able to accommodate a complete bowling green on the premises. Following
the success of the Youth Day event and interest from the children, the Villa of Hope Management
invites all interested parties to visit and explore the idea of bringing the beautiful sport of bowls
into the community in the form of a sponsorship.
All the children in the surrounding communities would benefit and be intrduced to this fantastic
sport. Who knows, besides keeping them occupied, focused and enthused, we might even get
our next South African champions from the Villa of Hope, adds Wentworth.

MASTER CL AS S
The showpiece of the JBA season was held at the Wanderers over
the weekend of the 27 & 28 August. The top 12 players in each of the
respective sections came together to do battle, all striving to win that
elusive Gold. The noticeable absentee in the proceedings was Gerry 
Baker, who was unable to play.
The competition was fierce from the get go in all four disciplines. The
cream of the JBA District was all out to beat their peers. This led to
some tough bowls where the finalists were unknown up to the last 
game of the round robin.
In the Men’s Open, Jonno Franks was included due to his winning
the Presidents. So he had to start all over again. What he managed 
to do was exceptional, he won all games in his section resulting in a 
convincing victory. In Section A it was more of a humdinger with
Martin Lewis winning all three, with his head just in front of Jason
Evans, Duanne Abrahams and Victor Siphali who had all lost only one 
game. Although Duanne beat Martin on Sunday it wasn’t enough as
Martin won through on shots with +24, Victor +14 and Duanne +5.
The final was good to watch with the game neck and neck throughout.
Martin Lewis eventually ending Jonno’s undefeated run 21-20.
In the Ladies Open Section A, Tracy Lee Botha won all three games.
Her only threat at that stage was Jackie J v Rensburg whom she
had beaten already. Tracy went on to win the section. In Section B,
the fun and games was on the cards. Tracy Meyeridricks, Ashleigh
Parks, Colleen Piketh and Roxy Tingle were all in contention after all
had lost one game. Sunday saw Colleen and Ashleigh the only two to
win both games. Colleen winning the section on shot difference +28
to Ashleigh’s +12. Tracy then went on to beat Colleen 21- 11 in the
final.
In the Men’s Seniors, it was good to see some new faces into this
Masters. Billy Cunningham, Bev Harrison and Tony Mazaris being
the newcomers. Section A was a two horse race after the first day.
Mike Redshaw and Tony Mazaris won all three while Louis Klopper
was close behind. Louis managed to beat Mike and Tony lost to Alan
Smith. The whole section was now open going into the last game.
Unfortunately, Louis lost his final game and Tony managed to beat
Mike, sending Tony into the final. In Section B, Bob Elliot was the only
one unbeaten on the first day. Charlie Joyce and Gianni Gatti were in
contention. Gianni beat Bobby to open the section up and eventually
win the section on shot difference - Gianni +30, Bobby +14.
Gianni managed to beat Tony in the final 21-15.
In the Ladies Seniors, Section A, Di Smith took control from start to 
finish winning all her games. Cathy Dryburgh and Kathy Venter were
in contention after the first day, but faded on Sunday. In the other 
section her name sake Jenny Smith also won three on the first day
and went on to play in the final. These two ladies made bowls look
easy with a fine display of bowls, Jenny eventually edging Di 21-20.
JBA would like to thank Perfect Delivery for their sponsorship of this 
prestigious event. Thanks also to Wanderers for their facilities and to
all the markers and umpires who donated their time and efforts to 
assist over the weekend. Congratulations to all the winners and bad 
luck to all who didn’t make it.
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Halfway through my year back as President, I am
glad to be getting on with the business at hand. In
my previous term, I instituted a slogan to get all
to smile and enjoy the game. With this in mind, I
must say that although ‘the fun and games’ 
continue, I would rather dismiss this negative
connotation and say that this game is a lot of fun
and that is how it should be played and administered. Having to deal
with the ups and downs of administration in bowls is totally worth it
when one sees the progress and joy it brings to so many.
Our competitive season is over and it is good to see the new faces
making their mark in the district. It is so refreshing to witness the
evolvement taking place. Watch out old stalwarts, the youngsters
are coming. 
It was sad to see the resignation of Celia Niederhoffer. She worked 
tirelessly through the change, kept her chin up. I must once again thank 
her greatly for patience, her input and many extra hours of work she put in 
for the good of the district. Thank you Celia.
Thanks must also go to the rest of my executive team for their diligence
and hard work in running this district. 
JBA has continued to shine on the greens throughout the country. This
has been evident in the results of the Inter Districts where we brought
home three golds and a bronze. Unfortunately it wasn’t the year for our
Mens’ Open Side who included a lot of current and ex Proteas. That is
what makes this game so interesting - the uncertainty on the day. Even
the best get beaten.
The Nationals also brought us some accolades. D. vd Linde won the
Ladies Senior Singles. T. Meyeridricks and C. Rossouw were runners up
in the Ladies Pairs, as was G. Baker and K. Wessels in the Mens’ Pairs.
We had a host of our teams going out in the semis and quarters as well.
It is truly a proud moment for a President of a district to witness the
unending accolades that members of our district bring home continually.
A very big WELL DONE to all of you who have achieved so far this season
and to all the others who didn’t make it but did the district proud.
Till next time, SMILE and enjoy your bowls.

Jac de Villiers

It was a shock to hear of the premature retirement
of South Africa’s Esme Haley. Esme is currently,  
SA’s most decorated player, with a string of titles
and accolades that any bowler would die for.
At this point she will be concentrating on bowls at
a district level, but hopefully one day make herself
available for her country again. Proteas are going
to miss you. You have done your district proud. 

JBA made their mark in the Inter Districts
with two golds and a bronze. Ladies Open
and Senior Men came home with the titles.
In the Junior Quadrangular our teams also
made a name for themselves by bringing 
back the accolades. It is great to see our
talent for the future. Well done to all of you.

Below is a rogues gallery of most of the winners this season. It is a welcome 
sight to see some new faces and also great to see the stalwarts still doing their 
thing. In a district as strong as ours, winning any competition is a great feat. So 
to all of you that have become champions for 2016, extremely well done and 
keep up the good bowls. Hopefully you will be able to defend your titles 
successfully next season.

YOUTH DA Y 
BOWLS EVENT 
A SUCCES S

Children from the Villa of Hope in Nancefield
Johannesburg celebrated Youth Day learning
a new sport - bowls, thanks to Linden Bowls
Club and Broll Property Group.
The 27 children were coached by Protea
bowlers, Esme Haley and Tracy Lee Botha,
both Gold Medal winners at the Commonwealth
Games 2014 in Glasgow.
“Some children have great potential and this is 
very important for any sport, as such, we as a
club would be happy to assist the children in
realising their full potential”, says Haley.
Darrel Johnston, President of Linden Bowls 
Club says it was such a pleasure hosting the children as  
it turned out to be a great day of learning and 
entertainment. According to Zorina Wentworth of the Villa 
of Hope, the children had never been exposed to bowls 
before so this was a pleasant surprise, educational and 
a day filled with activity and fun, thanks to the partnership 
between the Linden Bowls Club, Broll Property Group 
and Casa Do Sol School who provided the transport to 
and from Linden.
Apart from bowling, the children were treated to lunch, a 
jumping castle as well as participating in the club’s own
‘sliding down the grassy slopes’ activity.
“Opportunities like these are rare and therefore highly 
valued and cherished by the Villa of Hope. The Linden 
Bowling Club had more than just a chance to pass a 
favoured sport to the next generation, but they had a 
chance to ignite, inspire, educate and connect, which 
was well received by the children, says Wentworth.
She says the Villa of Hope, management, staff and 
children are grateful for the opportunity that was afforded 
to the children.
“We look forward to having future professional bowlers as a result of this fun excursion.”
Elaine Wilson, Divisional Direstor for Research at Broll says, “It was a humbling experience to see the 
happy faces and enthusiasm from the children. We are happy to have had the opportunity to share this
with the children and also to partner with Linden Bowls Club.”

The Villa of Hope is able to accommodate a complete bowling green on the premises. Following
the success of the Youth Day event and interest from the children, the Villa of Hope Management
invites all interested parties to visit and explore the idea of bringing the beautiful sport of bowls
into the community in the form of a sponsorship.
All the children in the surrounding communities would benefit and be intrduced to this fantastic
sport. Who knows, besides keeping them occupied, focused and enthused, we might even get
our next South African champions from the Villa of Hope, adds Wentworth.

MASTER CL AS S
The showpiece of the JBA season was held at the Wanderers over
the weekend of the 27 & 28 August. The top 12 players in each of the
respective sections came together to do battle, all striving to win that
elusive Gold. The noticeable absentee in the proceedings was Gerry 
Baker, who was unable to play.
The competition was fierce from the get go in all four disciplines. The
cream of the JBA District was all out to beat their peers. This led to
some tough bowls where the finalists were unknown up to the last 
game of the round robin.
In the Men’s Open, Jonno Franks was included due to his winning
the Presidents. So he had to start all over again. What he managed 
to do was exceptional, he won all games in his section resulting in a 
convincing victory. In Section A it was more of a humdinger with
Martin Lewis winning all three, with his head just in front of Jason
Evans, Duanne Abrahams and Victor Siphali who had all lost only one 
game. Although Duanne beat Martin on Sunday it wasn’t enough as
Martin won through on shots with +24, Victor +14 and Duanne +5.
The final was good to watch with the game neck and neck throughout.
Martin Lewis eventually ending Jonno’s undefeated run 21-20.
In the Ladies Open Section A, Tracy Lee Botha won all three games.
Her only threat at that stage was Jackie J v Rensburg whom she
had beaten already. Tracy went on to win the section. In Section B,
the fun and games was on the cards. Tracy Meyeridricks, Ashleigh
Parks, Colleen Piketh and Roxy Tingle were all in contention after all
had lost one game. Sunday saw Colleen and Ashleigh the only two to
win both games. Colleen winning the section on shot difference +28
to Ashleigh’s +12. Tracy then went on to beat Colleen 21- 11 in the
final.
In the Men’s Seniors, it was good to see some new faces into this
Masters. Billy Cunningham, Bev Harrison and Tony Mazaris being
the newcomers. Section A was a two horse race after the first day.
Mike Redshaw and Tony Mazaris won all three while Louis Klopper
was close behind. Louis managed to beat Mike and Tony lost to Alan
Smith. The whole section was now open going into the last game.
Unfortunately, Louis lost his final game and Tony managed to beat
Mike, sending Tony into the final. In Section B, Bob Elliot was the only
one unbeaten on the first day. Charlie Joyce and Gianni Gatti were in
contention. Gianni beat Bobby to open the section up and eventually
win the section on shot difference - Gianni +30, Bobby +14.
Gianni managed to beat Tony in the final 21-15.
In the Ladies Seniors, Section A, Di Smith took control from start to 
finish winning all her games. Cathy Dryburgh and Kathy Venter were
in contention after the first day, but faded on Sunday. In the other 
section her name sake Jenny Smith also won three on the first day
and went on to play in the final. These two ladies made bowls look
easy with a fine display of bowls, Jenny eventually edging Di 21-20.
JBA would like to thank Perfect Delivery for their sponsorship of this 
prestigious event. Thanks also to Wanderers for their facilities and to
all the markers and umpires who donated their time and efforts to 
assist over the weekend. Congratulations to all the winners and bad 
luck to all who didn’t make it.

 

The Annual General Meeting of the District was held at Killarney on the 25th September. The common 
practice of the President’s report, Financial and Development reports were presented. A lot of positives
emerged from the meeting in regard to the future in Development, etc. We will get all these in motion and
look to a brighter future as we grow the game together. It is the work of every bowler to do something 
positive for this game that we love so much.

THE COMMITTEE FOR THE NEW SEASON
Jac de Villiers - President
Vice President - Colin Schneiderman
Honorary Treasurer - Kay Fisher
Technical Manager - Dirk Malomgre
Training, Transformation, Membership and Marketing and Disability Bowls: Cindy Hoffman 
Competition Secretary: TBA. Vernon Goldwasser resigned for personal reasons. The JBA would like to 
thank Vernon for all his dedication and hard work over the years. This position is yet to be filled.
Secretary - Ann Davies

The Selectors for the season are unchanged.

RESULTS OF THE NOTICES OF MOTION
A) JBA - Changing the Constitution regarding Life Members - YES
B) Ridge Park - League Fees R30 flat rate for Teas - YES
C) Ridge Park - League change from 12 to 8 players - NO
D) Ridge Park - League comprinig of A Teams only - NO
E) Linden - League scoring change - NO
F) Wanderers - R100 for Scholars - YES
G) Wanderers - Corporate Day bowlers to not pay affiliation fees - YES
H) Belgravia - Selection policy - NO
    (However a working group is to be established shortly to formulate and acceptable policy to be adopted 
    by the JBA)

Champion of Champions has been reinstated and will be held at the Randburg Bowls Club on the 3 and 4 
December. The winner will have automatic inclusion into the Presidents if not a Master Bowler.

Clubs are urged to submit all relevant topics for discussion at the next meeting, to the Secretary, so that all 
parties may be prepared and time isn’t wasted at the meeting.
The date and venue for the next council meeting will be notified shortly.
 

 As mentioned at the AGM on Sunday 25th September, Vernon Goldwasser has resigned from the JBA 
Executive Committee due to personal reasons. The Executive would like to thank Vernon for his contribution 
to this district and wish him well in the future. 

1.        Executive Committee 
President:  Jac de Villiers 
Vice:  Colin Schneiderman 
Honorary Treasurer  Kay Fisher 
Technical Officials:  Dirk Malomgre 
Competitions Secretary:  TBA  sadly due to personal problems Vernon has had to resign.   
Training and Transformation Cindy Hoffman.  ( Cindy will give me information on this later)  
Greens – To train green keepers at club level, to bring back the grading of greens.    
It covers coaching, Cindy is hoping to reestablish (or establish not sure if we have had one before) 
the JBA Bowls Academy this will be for the purpose of developing the skills of our district players 
using the same criteria as BSA in order to prepare them for National and International Tournaments. 
Creating coaching hubs throughout the JBA district,  for all ages. 
Developing our youngsters. 
Developing women in our sport, especially black women, we need to see them playing, coaching 
paving the way to a more racially integrated sport. 
Marketing and Membership also forms part of this portfolio and will be headed up by Roxanne 
Tingle. 
 
Regarding Selection.  We are forming a committee to develop a Selection Policy Criteria for the JBA 
District.   
We have not announced selectors yet, but the two men’s and women’s will be the same again this 
year. 
 
Champion of Champions 
This is being reinstated and will be played 3rd and 4th December this year at Randburg Bowling Club. 
Winners of the COC will get an automatic berth in Presidents Cup, (unless they are a Master player). 
 
Opening day,  maybe you can make mention of it on the 9th October and encourage everyone to 
come along and enjoy the day. 
No cost for attending, food and drinks available and if the greens are ready (Rain)  a possible game 
of bowls. 
11h00 – 16h00  (Invite attached) 
 

1.        Executive Committee 
President:  Jac de Villiers 
Vice:  Colin Schneiderman 
Honorary Treasurer  Kay Fisher 
Technical Manager:  Dirk Malomgre 
Competitions Secretary:  TBA sadly due to personal problems Vernon has had to resign.  
Training ,Transformation and Marketing and Membership  and Disability bowls 
Cindy Hoffman 
 
 
Training  
 
It covers training of new coaches, coaching of new bowlers running of skills courses at club level 
coaching of junior bowls as well as establishing and running an Academy to prepare up and 
coming bowlers for possible selection to the Open sides  
 
TRANSFORMATION 
Developing women in our sport , especially black women, we need to see them playing, then we 
need to train them into coaches and umpires, as well as to mentor them into roles on the club 
and district committees. 
Marketing and Membership also forms part  of this port folio and will be headed up by Roxanne 
Tingle. Please do not add this as I am not sure this will happen  
 
Marketing and Membership 
 
To assist club to market the game within their communities, schools and corporates 
 
Disability Bowls 
 
To identify new bowlers, establishing more competitions, assessing bowlers that qualify as 
disabled bowlers 
 
All of the above will be done with the implementation od standing committees.  Should you feel 
you can add value please contact Cindy  
 
JBA District.  
We have not announced selectors yet, but the two men’s and women’s will be the same again 
this year. 
  
Champion of Champions 
This is being reinstated and will be played 3rd and 4t h December this year at Randburg Bowling 
Club. 
Winners of the COC will get an automatic berth in Presidents Cup, (unless they are a Master 
player). 
  
Opening day,  maybe you can make mention of it on the 9th October and encourage everyone to 
come along and enjoy the day. 
No cost for attending, food and drinks available and if the greens are ready (Rain)  a possible 
game of bowls. 
11h00 – 16h00  (Invite attached) 

 

The official opening of the District will be held at Bryanston Sports Club on the 9th October, with the 
proceedings to start at 11am until 4pm. As the green availability will be dependent on rain, we cannot be
sure if bowls will take place, but bring them just in case. There will be no cost to join in. Drinks and food 
will be available to your account.
The Accolades for Player of the Year, Club of the Year and Meritorious Award of the
Year will be announced. The certificates will be handed out to all the winners and Runners Up etc. So
bring your teams and come have a great day welcoming in the new season.
Please make an effort to support this function.

JBA wishes all bowlers best of luck and good bowls for the season. Let’s go out there and have some fun.

JBA has just announced the new
portfolio for Cindy Hoffman. 
Cindy is going to have her hands 
full this coming year. It is so
wonderful to see people who
dedicate their time and efforts
to this sport that we love so 
much. She is definitely going to
need a lot of back up and you
are the ones to do it.
Her portfolio includes:
TRAINING
This is divided into different
sections - training of coaches,
coaching new bowlers, running
skill courses at club level,
coaching of junior bowls, as well
as establishing an Academy to
prepare up and coming bowlers
for possible selection to the 
Open sides.
TRANSFORMATION
This would entail developing women in our sport, especially women of colour. We need to see them
playing, then we need to train them to become coaches and umpires. They will also need to be
mentored into roles on the club and district committees.
MARKETING AND MEMBERSHIP
This is an integral part of her job where she needs full 
co-operation from clubs in order to market bowls to
the various communities, schools, groups, corporates,etc 
within their areas.
DISABILITY BOWLS
This area is a special one where we need to identify 
new bowlers, establishing more competitions,
assessing bowlers that qualify as disabled bowlers.

As one can see, this is a huge portfolio and it can only 
flourish with the help of as many people as possible.
Please make yourselves available for this opportunity to 
grow our sport and allow the fun to spread.

Cindy seen here with a group of eager young bowlers


